
 

Thursday 20th October 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

     
“Sulwe felt beautiful inside and out!” -- Lupita Nyong'o 

  

As we come to the end of a busy half of term, it seems a good time to reflect on our 
achievements in all their forms. 

Over the last couple of weeks, I have been reading the book Sulwe with a number of 
classes across the school. What has struck me most has been the children’s 
engagement with a text that, although it looks deceptively easy, has some challenging 
messages. The book is presented with beautiful illustrations by Vashti Harrison, which 
really add to the children’s enjoyment of the text -- so much so that I have visitors to 
my office requesting to look at them in more detail! 

In the story, Sulwe goes on an adventure with a star to learn more about herself and 
why she matters. With strong links to our assemblies reflecting on Black History 
Month, the book challenges negative viewpoints and encourages Sulwe, and the 
reader, to see the beauty within themselves. This is something that, as a school, we 
aspire to for all our children – to see the worth in themselves and encouraged to be 
confident in who they are. 

I have seen this in action across our classrooms during this half of term, where children 
have shown enthusiasm for their learning, eagerness to find out more and an ability to 
share and discuss each other’s ideas. It is always a joy to see the moment when a 
child achieves something for the first time or identifies that they have exceeded their 
own expectations on a challenging piece of work. We are PROUD of the way that 
everyone has settled into this academic year. In fact, I think they have all earned a 
week off! 

I wish you a wonderful break, whatever your plans may be. 

Kind regards, 
Mrs Simpson 

 

 



 

 
 PARENT CONSULTATIONS 

This term's Parent Consultations will be held in-person on: 

 Tuesday 1st November (1W & 3P only) 

Wednesday 2nd November (not 1W & 3P) 

Thursday 3rd November 

Bookings are now open -- please book your appointment(s) as soon as possible by 
visiting https://jameswolfe.parentseveningsystem.co.uk. Please note that, on the 

day, it is vital that you are present ready to start your appointment promptly. If you 
have any issues signing into or using the booking system, please contact                       

the school office who will be happy to help.  

 

 

 
 

MEDICATION IN SCHOOL 

Please can we ask parents to ensure they do not put any medicines, tablets or 
creams into their child's bag. Any medicine your child requires should 

be  administered by school staff and can only be accepted by the school office if: 

1) The medication has a prescription label stuck to it detailing the child’s name. 
2) The Parental Agreement for School/Setting to Administer Medicine form has 

been fully filled in, signed by the parent and handed in with the medication. 
3) The medication is in date. Please note that parents are responsible for making a 

note of the expiry date and replacing medicine when required.  

Two Epipens are needed in school for children requiring them. For Antibiotics, the 
prescription label must say it needs to be given four times a day. 

 

 

 
 

INDIVIDUAL PHOTOGRAPHS 

A reminder that the individual pupil photographs for Randall Place are taking 
place on Thursday 3rd November and for Royal Hill on Monday 7th November. The 

photographers will stay at Randall Place from 3:30pm-4:30pm to do sibling and 
family photos, whereas at Royal Hill they will start early from 8:00am-9:00am for 

family groups and siblings, meaning there are opportunities at either campus. 
Please speak to Mrs Randall if you have any questions. 

 

https://jameswolfe.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/


 

 

  

 

 
Hi everyone, 

 
 
Last Friday saw our Friends of James Wolfe Annual General Meeting and it was nice to see 
both old and new faces there. At the meeting the old committee as a whole stepped down 
and we aimed to welcome new people to take the helm. As a registered charity, the 
FJWS needs certain core roles to be taken but, unfortunately, we were not able to fill those 
positions, meaning the FJWS, which has historically raised thousands of pounds for 
the school every year for years and has contributed a great deal to the infrastructure 
you see around you, is now in a position where it can no longer continue. This not 
only means no fairs, bake sales, uniform sales etc, it also means that once the pot of money 
is spent there will be no more available to add those extras to our wonderful school.  
 
The old committee, with help from volunteers, are committed to seeing the Christmas Fair 
through -- but we are forced to announce an Extraordinary General Meeting for January. 
This will be a last-ditch attempt to elect people to the roles that need to be filled -- if no-one 
is able to step forward, then we will dissolve the charity. This really is the last resort, but 
unfortunately the FJWS cannot go on without the support of new members. 
  
On a lighter note, we really need volunteers to help us pull off an amazing Christmas Fair. If 
you can spare any time before, during or after the fair, which takes place on Friday 2nd 
December from 3:30pm to 5:30pm, then please get in touch. 
 
We will be holding another Second-Hand Uniform Sale on Friday 4th November after school 
at Randall Place. Please leave any donations, especially those with James Wolfe logos, at 
the RP school office or give them to one of us in the playground. We sell every item for £1, 
all of which goes straight to the school, so it is helpful for your pocket, our school and the 
environment. 
  
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support over the years and really 
hope this isn't the end of a brilliant charity that has given so much to our school and 
community for so long. 

 
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as 
about upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome!  
  

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 
   

 

mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich
https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich


 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Autumn Term 2022 

 
Monday 24th October to Friday 28th October -- Half Term 

Tuesday 1st to Thursday 3rd November -- Parents' Evenings 
Wednesday 2nd November -- Year 2 Superhero Day 

Wednesday 2nd November -- Girls' Football Friendly Match vs Morden Mount (MM) 
Thursday 3rd November -- Randall Place Individual Pupil Photographs 

Friday 4th November -- FJWS Second-Hand Uniform Sale 
Monday 7th November -- Royal Hill Individual Pupil Photographs 

Monday 7th to Friday 11th November -- Antibullying Week 
Monday 7th to Friday 11th November -- Year 5 Bikeability 

Tuesday 8th November -- Phonics Briefing for Reception parents 
Tuesday 8th November -- Year 5 Earth & Mars Trip to RO Planetarium 

Tuesday 8th November -- Boys' Football Friendly Match vs Morden Mount (RP) 
Friday 11th November -- Year 5 Jupiter & Neptune Trip to RO Planetarium 

Tuesday 15th November – School Journey Info. Meeting for Y6 Parents (RH, 4pm) 
Wednesday 16th November -- Greenwich Lantern Parade 

 

  



  

  

  



  

  

 

El Recreo will be running a Spanish 
Holiday Camp for children aged 4 - 11 
years at our Randall Place campus 
during Half Term. It will be open to all 
children and will be available on the 
24th, 25th and 26th October 
between 9:00am & 3:30pm.  

Attendees will learn Spanish via games, 
art and music workshops, storytelling, 
singing, dancing and more. For more 
information regarding the camp and for 
booking, please visit 
https://www.elrecreo.co.uk/holiday-camps.   
A sibling discount will be automatically 
applied at checkout.  

https://www.elrecreo.co.uk/holiday-camps


 

 

Coming on Tuesday 8th November   

The Chartwells Cook Off Big Show 

 

 
 

 COFFEE MORNINGS 
 

We will be holding a weekly coffee morning every Friday from 9:00am to 9:30am in 
the Nursery Parents/Cooking Room after Half Term. We want to offer you a warm 

space to connect within the James Wolfe community.  

 

 

 
 

SECONDARY TRANSFER 

The window for secondary school applications will close on Monday 31st October 
2022, the day after Half Term. The easiest way to apply is through the eAdmissions 
portal, which can be found at https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/?page=Tutorial&service=page. For 
more information, please visit https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/secondaryadmissions. If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 

 

 

 
 

 EDUCATIONAL VISITS 

At James Wolfe, we are really proud of the opportunities we provide for the children 
outside of the classroom. Please can all parents be aware that, although we have 
not asked for a suggested donation of £20 for school trips this year, teachers are 

planning trips across the year to an approximate budget of £20 and will be asking for 
a donation for each excursion individually, rather than in one lump sum.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Instagram 

 

Email 

 

Website 

 

SoundCloud 

 

 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/?page=Tutorial&service=page
https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/secondaryadmissions
http://instagram.com/jwps_rbg
http://instagram.com/jwps_rbg
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
http://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/
http://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/
http://www.soundcloud.com/jameswolfeschool
http://www.soundcloud.com/jameswolfeschool

